
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Unit P-01, 9625 Pike Lake Road, 
 R.R. #3, Clifford, Ontario N0G 1M0    
Tel: 519-338-3010     Fax: 519-338-3050 

COVID-19 Response 

 
May 6, 2020 

 

Dear Campers, 

We continue to follow the restrictions set forth from the Ontario Government’s Declaration 

of Emergency and as such, River Place Campground Ltd.’s campground will now 

remain closed until May 19, as the Emergency Order Act has been extended beyond the 

May long weekend [SOURCE]. We will continually re-assess this closure based on the 

direction from our province’s officials. 

 

Direct debit payments for Seasonal Camping fees will come out on May 15th, 2020, as 

normally scheduled. If you know you can’t make this payment, please contact Michelle at 

mgreen@pikelake.com by May 11th at the very latest.  

We are working on two forms: a Code of Conduct and Campground Waiver which we will 

email to all campers – these will need to be signed by the Trailer Occupant before we 

can allow entry into the campground. We can’t finish these documents until we get 

guidance from the Government and Ontario Private Campground Association on the 

requirements we must meet in order to open. We do not learn of these provincial and 

federal updates any sooner than you do; please bear with us as we do our best to quickly 

get the information and then the appropriate documents to you following the 

announcement we’re all eager to hear. 

 

We at River Place and Pike Lake are all social distancing as well and hating it - we’re 

looking forward to having everyone back when it’s safe to do so!   

As things change, we will provide further updates by email and on our webpage. Please 

forward this on to others who may not receive this directly through us. 

 

 

On behalf of River Place Campground Ltd., 

Tom Cowen, Herb Cowen & Jeanne Brown 

Owners & Operators 

519-323-7200 / 519-323-6497 

https://news.ontario.ca/opo/en/2020/05/ontario-extends-electricity-rate-relief-during-covid-19.html
mailto:mgreen@pikelake.com

